
CITY OF CENTER

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING

APRIL 4, 2018
The Center City Council met on Wednesday, April 4, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Hall in Center for their regular monthly meeting.  Attending were: Mayor Dennis McMillen, Aldermen Shawn Couch, Jason Brown, and Aaron Jackson, City Clerk & Collector Tracey Ray, City Attorney Joe Brannon and Cristy Browning, who was sworn in as a council member during the meeting.  The only members of the public to sign the sign-in sheet for attendance at the meeting were Kaylyn Evans, Crystal Kelch and Danielle McMillen.                           
Mayor McMillen called the meeting to order and attendance was taken. Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the March minutes and financial statements.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.  
AGENDA:

1. Certify election results

2. Swearing-in of newly elected officials

3. Recommendations of Wastewater Committee

4. Ralls Technologies

5. Review & certification of 2018 Land & Lot Delinquent List

6. Council commission and other appointments for 2018-1019

7. Park Board

1. Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to certify the election results.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.   

2. The current council adjourned, City Attorney Joe Brannon performed the swearing in of incumbents Mayor Dennis McMillen and Alderman Shawn Couch, as well as newly elected Alderperson Cristy Browning, and a new meeting was called to order.         
3. Alderman Aaron Jackson made a motion to charge $30.00 per 2,500 gallons of water usage for a sewer use fee.  Well users would pay this same amount for up to 2 people residing within a household, with an additional charge of 1,500 gallons per each household member.  An “availability fee” or “minimum use fee” for any structure that is hooked to the city’s sewer main would be charged $15.00 per month.  (It should be noted that these figures are not what were presented by the Wastewater Committee.)  Alderperson Cristy Browning seconded, motion passed 4-0.  Alderman Shawn Couch made a motion to approve a $350.00 reconnect fee for any wastewater account that has service interrupted due to non-payment, and for new connections to remain at the same rate of $350.00 per connection.  Alderman Jason Brown seconded, motion passed 4-0.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to require renters to pay a deposit of $60.00.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded, motion passed 4-0.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion that commercial accounts shall pay the same rate as residential accounts.  Alderperson Cristy Browning seconded, motion passed 4-0. 
4. Mayor McMillen reported that Lynn Hodges with RCEC had recently met with representatives from Ameren regarding the usage of Ameren’s utility poles for broadband internet service in Center.  Ameren has indicated that Ralls Technologies would need to do an engineering study on each and every utility pole that is currently in use by Ameren, and that Ralls Technologies would be responsible for any upgrades or replacement of poles.  Mayor McMillen will be following up with Ameren on this issue.  In the meantime, it is suggested that residents who are interested in Ralls Technologies services contact Ameren.  
5. Alderman Shawn Couch made a motion to certify the 2018 Land & Lot Delinquent List.  Alderman Jason Brown seconded, motion passed 4-0.  

6. Mayor McMillen made the following appointments for 2018-2019: Jason Brown – Mayor Pro-Tem and Police Commissioner, Shawn Couch – Wastewater Commsisioner, Aaron Jackson – Street Commissioner, Cristy Browning – Fire Commisisoner, David Ray – Chief of Police, Joe Brannon – City Attorney, Brian Boleach – Fire Chief and Tracey Ray – City Clerk & Collector.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve said appointments.  Alderperson Cristy Browning seconded, motion passed 4-0. 

7. Alderperson Cristy Browning made a motion to establish a Park Board.  Alderman Aaron Jackson seconded, motion passed 4-0.    

In other business, no action was taken on a PayPal account being opened by the City, all-town yard sales or a projector being used by the council.  It was noted that a fundraiser by the Police Department netted $1,437.00 for the Fire Department.  Alderman Shawn Couch made a motion to approve the March bills for payment.  Alderman Jason Brown seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  The next regular council meeting will be held on May 2, 2018.      
Respectfully submitted,

Tracey M. Ray
City Clerk & Collector

